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                                                        Success Through Learning 
Parents and friends of Caragabal Public School, 
 
Tidy Towns Presentation 
This is our picture of Mrs Crawford presenting the students with 
the Tidy Towns plaque which now proudly hangs at our school. 
 

 
 
Swimming  
Congratulations to all the students on a magnificent effort at the 
pool over the past eight days. Everyone improved their stroke 
and the distance they can swim.  The students are proudly 
displaying their certificates. 
   

 
 
Assembly Awards 
 Student of the Month: Polly - excellent effort and achievement in 
spelling and reading. Merit Awards: Jake - excellent effort and 
achievement in spelling, Jacory - a big effort in Reading and 
Tom:  excellent presentation of his work.  
The Art Award:  Angus. The Playground Award: Billie for getting 
along with everyone in the playground. Attendance Awards: 
Penny, Sadie, Halle, Tully, Jacory, Polly, Angus, Tom, Hamish 
and Jack.  
Reading Awards for reading 140 nights:  Sadie, Jacory, Polly 
and Billi;160 nights: Angus and 180 nights: Halle and Tully.   A 
fantastic effort from everyone.  
 

          Playgroup Weekly Events 
 
Bears bush bus          Monday 1.30 
 
Preschool                   Tuesday and  
 
                                  Friday 9.15 – 3.15 
___________________________________ 
This Week 
 
Tuesday 4th        Mrs Hetherington, Miss  
                          Gorton and Carol 
                               
Wednesday 5th    Mrs Armstrong and  Miss  
                          Gorton 
                           
 
Thursday 6th       Miss Gorton and Carol 
                             Kindergarten 2013 orientation 
                           No P&C 
                             
Friday 7th          LOTE 
                                                
 
Monday 10th        Tuckshop - Jen                      
_______________________________________ 
 

 
 
50 club Awards:  Halle and Rori  
 
Regards,          
Judy, Lyn, John, Sue, Jenny, Jodie  and Carol 

mailto:caragabal-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Thought For the Week: 

 
“The future will always pay for those who are patient 

with it”  WGP 
 

****************************************************** 
 
Caragabal Country Golf Club: 

 
 
 Following the AGM yearly membership fees are now due for the 
2012/2013 year. Current membership fees as passed at the 
meeting are;  

Registered players: $110.00 
Social members: $55.00  
Junior Members $11.00 

Fees can be paid either at the club or to the treasurer Peter 
Toole. 
 
Director’s Meeting:   
 
The next Director’s meeting is scheduled for 
Wednesday 12th December 2012 at 8.00pm at the club 
house. 
 
DUTY ROSTER: 

 
Sunday: 09/12/12: T Pollock, B Blandford, S Cooper 
 
BOWLS:  
 
 
Social bowls will commence at 5.00pm each Sunday.  
Anyone who would like a game will be made very 
welcome.  

Please note new time. 
 
 
 

 
Royal Hotel News: 
 
** Meat tray raffle:  Winner;  
 
** Harvest Happenings:   Lunch will be 
available from 12.30pm. Ring Melissa for 
further information. 
 

 
 

** Counter meals are available Saturday 
night from 6 to 9pm in conjunction with 
normal takeaways. 

 
** Café Hours:   7.00pm – 8.00pm –  
                       Wednesday                  

6.30pm – 9.00pm – Friday & 
Saturday 

 
 
** Coffee Shop:  NOW OPEN and serving 
freshly ground and brewed coffee to drink in 
or take away. 

 
 

We look forward to seeing you at the 
Pub 

 
Grant & Melissa 

 



 
Caragabal Post Agency: 

 
Hours: Monday, Wednesday and Friday 
10.00am -12 noon and 2.30pm – 5.00pm. 

 

 
 

Stamps, post packs and parcel posting is available at the 
PO Agency Caragabal. 

 
Mail must be posted before 10.00am Monday, Wednesday and 

Friday for it to leave on the same day. 
 
 

************************************************************ 

 
Caragabal Church Services: 

 

The next service at 
St Peter’s Anglican Church 

Will be held on 
Sunday 23rd December 2012 at 11.30am. 

All are most welcome. 
 

 
 

************************************************************************************** 
 

CJUS BEAUTIFUL 
 

Ashlee’s next visit will be 
Tuesday 18th December, 2012. 

 
Available services include; 
 

• Waxing 
• Tinting 
• Manicure and pedicure 
• Swedish massage 
• Lash grafting 
• Facials 
 

Please phone Melissa on 63 475 336 or Ashlee on 0447 
475 229 for an appointment. 

 
Bookings are not essential but do make life much easier. 

 

Delta Christmas 
Party 

 
Delta Agribusiness will 
be hosting a Christmas 

party on Sunday 
16/12/2012 

At the Caragabal Country 
Golf Club. 

 
ALL WELCOME. 

 

        
 

Larry currently has for 
sale tickets in a raffle, 
the first prize being a 

42cm flat screen 
television. Tickets cost 

$5.00 each or 3 for $10.00 
and are available from 
Delta or the Caragabal 
Country Golf Club.  The 

winner will be drawn at the 
Christmas party. 

 

 
 
 



 
 

Caragabal Silo Party: 
 

The Caragabal Silo Party will be 
held at the Royal Hotel Caragabal 

on Friday 14th December 2012. 
 

All welcome to celebrate the 
early finish to the harvest. 

 

 
 

********************************************* 
 
 
 

 
 
Grenfell Lions Club: 
 

For a $3.00 donation the Grenfell Lions 
Club will organise for Father Christmas to 

write to your child. 
 

The proceeds will be used by your local 
Lions Club to further Lions Community 

Service and to assist needy and 
underprivileged people. 

 
Please contact the school if you would like 
to purchase and complete the appropriate 

form. 
 

 

TAI CHI  
 

Christmas Break 
 

The final session for Tai Chi will 
be on Tuesday 11th December at 

8.30pm. 
 

If you would like to join us for 
lunch in Grenfell at 12.30pm that day 

please let Helen know 
 

We would love to see some new participants 
in 2013. If you would like to join us but the 
days and times don’t suit, please contact me. 

We will recommence on Tuesday 22nd 
January.  

 
Tuesdy: 8.30-9.30am 
Friday 8.00-8.30am 

 
 Caragabal Country Golf Club  

 
Wear comfortable clothes and 
sensible shoes to exercise in. 

 
Enquiries to Helen Denovan  

6349 1777. 

 
 
 
 



 

CWA Christmas Party 
 
 

   
 
 
 
Where: “Gumil” Hancock 
Williams Rd. Lyndall’s house 
 
When: Tuesday 11th December 
@6pm 
 
What to Bring: Salad or 
sweet, swimmers and towel, 
drinks and chair 
 
RSVP: Friday 7th December 
please. Phone 6347621 or 
email 
lyndall.brain@gmail.com 
 

PLEASE NOTE CHANGE OF 
DATE. 

 
 

Partners are most welcome. 
 
 
  

 

QUANDI POOL SWIM SKOOL 
 

Enrol now for lessons 
 

December 8th, 9th, 15th & 16th. 
 

For those who are ready to swim 
independently.   

4 lessons for $50. 
 

January 7th, 8th, 9th, 10th, 11th. 
 

Lessons catering for 
18 month – 3 years olds with an able 

helper 
Independent swimmers 

 
Option of 4 lessons - $50 or 5 

lessons $60. 
 

Names can be left at the Pool Kiosk 
or with  

Robyn on 04270471356 
 
 

 
Da** 

mailto:lyndall.brain@gmail.com


 
 

 
 



 

CARAGABAL CHRISTMAS STREET PARTY 

 
 

Friday 21st December 2012 commencing at 6.00pm 
 

Sausage Sizzle - Free Lollies & Drink for children – Chocolate 
Wheel – Lions Jumping Castle (gold coin entry) - Carols 

 
A Visit from Santa 

 

 
 
 

Donations of goodies for chocolate wheel prizes will be gratefully 
received. 

 
 

The Weddin Shire Council is once again sponsoring the 
“HOUSE or MAILBOX” decorating competition.  So get into 
the festive spirit and see what you can come up with to put 

the district into the Christmas mood. Great prizes to be 
won!! 

 
 

 
 

For further information ring Donna on 0263 475 230 
 
 



 

 



 
 
 
 
 



WEDDIN SHIRE COUNCIL NEWS 28/11/2012 
 
A well represented group of residents attended last week’s Council Meeting with permission to address Council. Topics 
centred around the Quondong Road/Brickfield Road area and included such matters as road markings, speed limits, sealing 
and garbage collections. 
All matters raised were referred for investigation, including possible referral to the Local Traffic Committee and the Town 
Works Committee. 
The presentations were well conducted and councillors were impressed with the enthusiasm of the group. 
The same group also submitted a petition seeking the sealing of Brickfield Road. Whilst this would normally be a matter for 
council only, through the Town Works Committee, some of the reasons advanced related to traffic matters which will be 
referred to the Police through the Local Traffic Committee. 
There were a number of donations approved at the meeting. Firstly, Council resolved to donate $100 to each of the Shire’s 
six Schools for their annual presentation days.  
Secondly, Council resolved to donate 25% of their annual rates to the Grenfell Union Club, in accordance with the usual 
policy. 
Thirdly, Council called for a detailed report before considering a request from the PAH&I Society for a donation towards 
their sewer rates. This will be re-considered next meeting. 
The Iris Group appears to be re-forming, with Council being advised of another 6 volunteers to help Allen Stien up at 
O’Briens Hill (off O’Brien Street). 
Allen and Gloria have been struggling to keep things going over the last few years and they will certainly appreciate the 
extra help. 
The Henry Lawson Festival Committee would also appreciate some volunteers to fill some key positions including the all 
important secretary’s role. President John Hunter has got his committee and coordinators all moving in the right direction 
after a very successful 2012 Festival, but they certainly need help for the 2013 Festival. If you can help, or you and a friend 
can job-share, please let John know: he is waiting for your call. 
The Festival committee prepared a business plan in 2010 with the help of consultant John Allen. The business plan is due to 
be reviewed at the Festival’s December meeting which has been brought forward to 11th to facilitate this work. John Allen 
will attend this meeting to prepare the necessary update. 
Past and present members are welcome to contribute. 
Nominations for the annual Australia Day Awards close this Friday 30th. If you know of someone who has made an 
exceptional contribution to the community or the Shire, please submit a nomination so that their contribution can be publicly 
acknowledged. 
Council’s Annual Report for 2011/2012 has been completed and will shortly be available on the website. A supplementary 
State of Environment Report accompanies this report. 
The annual Financial Report has been prepared and is currently undergoing audit. Once accepted the Statements will be 
placed on public exhibition before being formally presented to Council’s December Meeting. 
NSW Fair Trading is running a competition to celebrate good business practice. If you would like to nominate a local 
business, they can be acknowledged and you might win a $200 prize. 
For details see the Fair Trading Facebook site or ring (02) 9619 8704. 
The Competition closes on Sunday 2 December 2012. 
As was the case for the last couple of years, Council has resolved to hold the December Meeting in the morning, starting at 
8.00am on Thursday 20th. 
The public is welcome to attend as always, but you might need to set your alarm for this one. 
 
Dates to Note 
 
7 December - Recycling Collection (eastern run)  
10 December - Recycling Collection (western run)   
10 December - Lawson Festival Committee Meeting, Community Hub, 7.30pm 
20 December - Ordinary Council Meeting, 8.00am (note time) 
 
Advertisements 

AUSTRALIA DAY 2013 AWARDS 
 

Interested persons and organisations are invited to make nominations for the Weddin Shire Australia Day 2013 Awards. 
 
Categories are:  - Citizen of the Year 
 - Senior Citizen of the Year (65 and over) 
 - Community Event/Organisation of the Year 
 - Community Achievement Award 
 
Nominations forms are available at the Council Chambers and will be accepted up until Friday, 30 November 2012. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



POSITION VACANT 
 

Written applications will be received up to 12.00 noon on Wednesday, 12 December 2012 for the following position:- 
 

• Labourer/Operator - Patching Gang (re-advertised) 
 

Details of qualifications, drivers licence, workcover certificates and work experience together with written references and or 
names of two referees are required. 
 
Further information and a job description can be obtained by contacting Lisa during business hours on (02) 6343 1212 or 
email mail@weddin.nsw.gov.au 
 
Council is an equal opportunity employer. 

STREET STALLS 2013 
 

Applications in writing may now be lodged with the undersigned for allocation of dates for street stalls during 2013.  It is 
anticipated that an allocation of dates will take place in December 2012. 
 
Applications close on Friday, 14 December 2012. 
 
 
 
 

NOXIOUS WEEDS NOTICE 
 

Council advises that the new contact number for the Noxious Weeds Officer is 0458 022 102 (normal business hours). 
 
 

APPROVED DEVELOPMENTS – NOVEMBER 2012 
 

Council at its November 2012 meeting or by delegation has approved the following Development Applications that are 
hereby advertised for public information: 
 
DA NO 30/2012 Applicant: ML Breed, Property: Lot: 18 Sec: 4 DP: 758473, 2 Middle Street, GRENFELL  NSW  2810, 
Purpose: Garage 
DA NO 31/2012 Applicant: K S Baty, Property: Lot: 5 Sec: 4 DP: 758473 & Lot: 6A DP: 929298 
49 Camp Street, GRENFELL  NSW  2810, Purpose: 3 Bay Garage 
DA NO 36/2012 Applicant: R J Anderson & A Forde, Property: Lot: 4 DP: 1072519, 60 Quondong Road, GRENFELL  
NSW  2810, Purpose:  New Shed and Pool 
DA NO 13/2012 (modified) Applicant: GD & L Sinclair, Property: Lot 2 DP 1142374, 164 Quondong Road, GRENFELL  
NSW  2810, Purpose: modification to Sheds 
 
 
 

NAMING OF ROAD 
 

Notice is hereby given that pursuant to section 162 of the Roads Act 1993 Weddin Shire Council hereby names the 
previously unnamed road described below as SLOANE STREET. 
 
Road: running from O’Brien Street, Grenfell, towards O’Briens Lookout. Length of street approximately 110 metres. Its 
intersection with O’Brien Street is approximately 190 metres from Camp Street (Mid-Western Highway). 
 
Authorised by resolution of the Council on 20 September 2012. 
 
 
AUTHORISATION 
 
T V LOBB 
GENERAL MANAGER 
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MIDWESTERN HIGHWAY 
CARAGABAL NSW 2810 

 
PHONE 0263475270 

 

 
 
 

ROYAL HOTEL CARAGABAL 
 

 
 

Phone: 63 475 336 
Hosts:  Grant & Melissa Davey 

 

                                  
 
      Growing            NSW                           Member Service Centre:  1300 794 000 

the Business  Farmers      Regional Service Manager: Rachel Galvin: 0427 773 495 
  of farming.    ASSOCIATION        Peter Toole:   Chairman     63475252 
                                                            James Clifton: Secretary/Treasurer   63476254 
 



 
 

YOUR INDEPENDENT SUPPLIERS OF 
 

   AG CHEM , ANIMAL HEALTH AND FARM MERCHANDISE 
 

   ON FARM AGRONOMY AND WHOLE FARM CONSULTING 
 

   FERTILIZER, BULK, BAG AND LIQUIDS 
 

   GRAIN MARKETING AND ADVISORY SERVICES 
 

   LIVESTOCK & PROPERTY MARKETING SPECIALISTS  
 

   ON FARM DELIVERY 
 

NOW OPEN IN CARAGABAL 
 

CONTACT:  
 

LARRY McDONALD: 0458 475358 or 63 475387 
 

HEAD OFFICE 
287 BOOROWA STREET 

YOUNG  NSW  2594 
 

PH:  02 63 82 6622  
www.deltaag.com.au 

 
 

 
 

Come along & bring your favourite craft – 
sewing, patchwork, knitting, crotchet, 

embroidery or any sewing project & enjoy a 
coffee & meet new friends in a friendly 

atmosphere.  
If you would like to learn to sew, just come 
along & we can help get you started.  BYO 

lunch – tea & coffee provided. 
Sewing days are on 1st & 3rd Tuesdays  

of each month from 9.30am – 3pm 
or at other times by arrangement. 

 
Quilting Service available or you can hire the use of my longarm machine & do your own quilting 

under supervision. 
Fabric & Notions available. 

 
Looking for a personal gift – Quilts can be made to order. 

Dressmaking services also available. 
 

For more information Contact Wanda Taylor - 63475254  
 

http://www.deltaag.com.au/

